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Wednesday December 14, 2011 
 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

                                    
 
• Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and asking everyone to introduce 

themselves. 
 
• Donna then stated the purpose of the meeting, which is to come together as a group to help each 

other grow and ensure that lines of communications are kept open. 
  
• Donna stated she had not received any corrections for the October 2011 meeting minutes, so they 

are approved. She had a copy with her if anyone wanted to review them. 
 
• Ed Ward was not present to give the EOC update, but had told Donna not much had happened 

since he had written his Newsletter article. 
 

• Chris Dolan was not present to give the City of Gainesville TMC update, however Steve Scanlan 
explained what he had knowledge of.   
� There is work being done to expand the ITS/Traffic network.  
� The TMC has been working with FHP concerning the construction at the Newberry Rd. 

interchange, especially during rush hour where they are ready to step in and override the 
standard setting on the signals to help alleviate traffic congestion.  

 
• Laurie Windham provided the Construction update. 
� The I-75 SR 26 project continues and there will be no lane closures allowed until the New 

Year.  
�  I-75 Frontage Rd. in Alachua County  - 1 ½ mile road will be paved after the drainage issues 

are taken care of. 
� SR 24 Archer Rd. – Cracker Barrel entrance to Tower Rd. –will be resurfaced along with the 

modification of medians starting January 3rd.  



� SR 235 in Alachua – CR 241 to Bradford Line –will be resurfaced starting January 3rd.  
 
•    Incident Debrief 
� Bruce Strickland advised team members to just call the main FDOT Maintenance number  

and leave a message if there is a lane closure that doesn’t require an on-call callout. Steve 
stated there have been some minor fires. He also mentioned that when there are fires in the 
area that are likely to impact the roadway, he would like to try and get signage out ahead of 
time.  

� Bruce provided the Gainesville Fire Department with the main FDOT Maintenance telephone 
number for contact during regular hours as well as the Maintenance on call number.  

 
• Ryan Crist stated the Web EOC training has been pushed back and has not been rescheduled 

yet. 
 
• Donna announced a Media Event going on today at WCJB to discuss 511, traffic information 

sources, and the City of Gainesville Network.  
 
•    Pete Vega provided the ITS update.  
� Matt Weisman with the City of Gainesville has been helping to get the jpeg Gainesville 

roadway images on the 511 website  
� There will be 2 cameras installed on I-75 by the City of Gainesville. 
� Within about 6 months the ‘Emergency Now’ software will be accessible.  

 
• Team Concerns  
� The next meeting will be on February 8, 2012. 
� There is web-based Responder Safety Training available at www.I95VIM.com. 
 

•    Donna personally thanked everyone for their involvement in the TIM Team this past year.   
 
 
Meeting Adjourned 








